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Proposal to alter the lower age limit and expand  
St Edburg's CE (A) Primary School, Bicester 

 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(3) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 
that Governing Body of St Edburg's CE (A) Primary School intends to make a prescribed 
alteration to St Edburg's CE (A) Primary School (Voluntary Aided) Cemetery Road Bicester 
OX26 6BB from 01 September 2014.  

Due to housing development in Bicester, the proposal is to permanently increase the 
school admission number from 30 to 60 and to alter the lower age limit to admit children 
from 3 years old. This means that each year group would consist of up to 60 places, taught 
in two classes, making a maximum total of 420 pupils (excluding the nursery). 

The proposed alteration will make provision for 26 full time nursery pupils (52 part time 
nursery pupils). 

The current capacity of the school is 210 and the proposed capacity will be 420. The 
current admission number for the school is 30 and the proposed admission number will be 
60.  

The school will be relocated to a new larger site less than 2 miles away and will become 
the catchment school for the new Kingsmere housing development in Bicester. All pupils 
attending the school at this time will automatically retain their place at its new location. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can 
be obtained from Diane Cameron, School Organisation & Planning, Oxfordshire County 
Council, FREEPOST. Or by email:  
StEdburgs2011-manager@myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk or by calling 01865 
816445. The complete proposal is also available online at 
http://myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or 
make comments on the proposal by sending them to Diane Cameron, School Organisation 
& Planning, Oxfordshire County Council, FREEPOST. Or by email:  
StEdburgs2011-manager@myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Responses may also 
be made via an online questionnaire at http://myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk. 

Signed: Jim Leivers, Director of Children’s Services 

Publication Date: 18 April 2012 
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